
                                         Marathon High School SAC Meeting Minutes  

 

SAC meeting held in the media center on Tuesday December 5, 2023     

Meeting was called to order by Sac president Kym Momaly at 6:05pm 

Quorum was met by members in attendance 

Chris Todd Young made motion to accept and Lori Mandile seconded the motion all in favor 

Lori Mandile made a motion to excuse all absences from the last meeting, Diane Culver seconded the 

motion, all in favor. 

Motion to approve November minutes by Lori Mandile and seconded by Diane Culver, all in favor. 

Mikkel Ross gave the Student report which highlighted a visit from Community Organization 

“Leadership Monroe” whom visited the high school leadership class. Information was shared that was 

beneficial to students as they learned about governing Monroe County. A blood drive was held at MHS 

on December 15th to benefit the Take Stock in Children program. Avid sponsored a “Beans & Rice” Drive 

and the SGA sponsored a “Peanut Butter and Jelly” Drive to donate to needy families. The students also 

participated in Christmas Door Decoration Contests for the holiday. 

 

Christine Paul gave the Sports report on behalf of Athletic Director, Lance Martin whom was away 

supervising games. Winter Sports are up and running all entry fees to games are $7 per adult and $5 per 

student, weekly schedules for teams are posted on the Facebook page and school website. 

Kym Momaly report on “Focus on SAC” the food cart that provides healthy snacks has been well 

received by teachers and students. A photo is also on the Facebook page highlighting its success and 

popularity. 

Guest Speaker Christina McPherson provided updated information on the valedictorian and 

salutatorian process for parents. There is an advisory board (MAG) compiled of 5 KWHS students, 4 MHS 

and 4 CSHS students they meet monthly. The Hope course will not be calculated with the Val/Sal 

process. Middle schoolers with high school core course will be included in the calculation. A task force is 

being assembled for feedback in the spring on the Val/Sal program for the future. Academic honors will 

still be offered and students can be distinguished as Summa, Magna & Cum Laude. 

 

For the Good of the Cause The “MOVE Program” which is sponsored by the District will look to form 

partnerships with local businesses for careers after high school for those not continuing education at a 

college. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 pm attendees enjoyed festive food celebrating the holidays. 

Next meeting will be held 6 pm on Tuesday January 9, 2024 in the Media Center 

           



 


